
SGA Meeting Minutes 

4-12-21 

 

 

Pledge of Allegiance 

 

Opening Statements 

Thought of The Day  “You may not control all the events that happen to you but you can decide 

not to be reduced by them”- Maya Angelou 

 

Ella Nichols, Parliamentarian 

Assembly Announcement-  This week's assembly will be a virtual alumni assembly facilitated by 

Caroline. Mrs.Mcmaken asks if there will be announcements, there will be no announcements 

but Ella will be posting on the all students team. 

 

Nathan Kim, Sergeant at Arms 

Pi Store Updates-  Nathan has submitted a P.O form for Sams club run to restock pi store 

because we are out of many popular items. Pi store is not open this week due to covid 

regulations and low supplies. Pi store will be open starting next monday, reps need to sign up to 

run pi store 2-3 times between now and the end of May. 

Pen Pal Committee- The program has begun and students have been writing and receiving 

letters.The feedback from students has been that it is enjoyable but slow to start in some cases 

The Pen Pal Committee will meet to discuss further plans for the program this week. 

 

Caroline Nelson, Secretary 

Goody bags- AAC will discuss what to buy for goody bags and turn in P.O.s by May 1. 

Teacher Appreciation-The supplies have arrived for teacher appreciations and Caroline will put 

them in the teacher’s mailboxes tonight 

 

Marie Naylor, Treasurer 

Budget Updates-All P.O. forms are due May 1st this includes all clubs and SGA committees. 

Marie will announce this at assembly. CLC has filled out POs and is buying outdoor games, 

benches,  and charging stations for students. 

 

Joy Buchi, Vice President 

Weekend Events -Dodgeball and donuts went well this weekend. There will be a Cinnabon 

event Wednesday, a boba and cheesecake event Friday, and a battle of the chickens event on 

Saturday. 

Prom- AC is finalizing decor and pulling together the final strings. They had a run to get tuxedos 

and will be letting students know about bouquets/boutonnieres. 

Lock-in- Joy says to keep the lock-in on the down low so we can announce it to everyone on 

Saturday. She has a document of events made for lock-in and will be sending it out soon so 

people can sign up for specific events. 



Cole asks everyone to please not come early to boba because other students  get angry when 

they see SGA members getting boba before them. 

 

Elbread fills in for May Jung, President 

Dragon Talks -Posters are up on campus to help promote the event. PC is working with Mr. 

Wooten to set up equipment for the event. We also now have a logo for the Dragon Talks 

program. Speakers are on board and will be sending content outlines in a few days 

There will be two practice sessions before the Dragon Talks event on May 1st. 

Sustainable Caf- PC sent out a form for people without access to sustainable containers. 

People are interested but many are concerned about the price of these items if purchased, PC 

will be taking all this into consideration. 

 

Mega Musical Chairs-Marie asks if Mega Musical Chairs is happening this year, and Mr. Barry 

says we can but it will have to be pulled together quickly and he would be happy to help with the 

event. Elbread asks when Mega Musical Chairs usually takes place during the school year, Mr. 

Barry says usually April/May. Elbread voices concern about too many events at one time along 

with exams. We will consider all of this in planning, we may have to do this event to a lesser 

extent than normal due to the limited amount of time for planning. 

 

Mrs. Mcmaken, Sponsor 

Now is a good time to take photos and showcase student life since we are all back on campus. 

If you are at an event take a picture and send it to her. Also, the school is filming a campus tour 

video so let Mrs. McMaken know if you want to be an extra in the video 

Mrs. McMaken will be meeting with leadership next week and will update us. 

 

Closing Remarks 

“Have a good day!” 

 


